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We’ve had a fabulous Summer weather wise, wonderful for those on holiday and also 
providing us with a bumper crop of summer fruit. Unfortunately one exception to the hot 
and sunny weather was the day of the Annual Players Summer BBQ!

As the season changes we are introducing changes ourselves. The more observant of you 
may already have noticed that we have updated our logo. If you haven’t spotted it yet cast 
your eyes up to the top of this page.

And although the nights are starting to draw in we have a great deal to look forward to with 
so many activities coming up in the Bampton Players world:

COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Brand New Players Website
Curtain up on our new digital home; we have a brand-new website, https://
bamptonplayers.org.uk. Many thanks to all involved in its creation, especially Roger, 
Humphrey and, most importantly, our website developer Paddy.

Designed to be a vibrant and accessible hub for all things Bampton Players, the new site is 
the perfect place for residents and theatre lovers to connect with the heart of local drama. 
Whether you're a long-time supporter, a new resident, or simply curious about what goes 
on behind the scenes, the new website is your ticket to the show.

https://bamptonplayers.org.uk/
https://bamptonplayers.org.uk/


One of the most exciting features of the new website is its comprehensive archive of past 
performances. Dive into a gallery of memories and relive some of your favourite 
productions, from hilarious comedies to moving dramas. Our stunning photographs show 
how the Bampton Players have brought stories to life on stage for years. It's a fantastic 
resource for anyone wanting to revisit the magic of shows past.

Looking ahead, the new website is the definitive source for all information on our upcoming 
productions and events. Never miss a single event again, whether it’s a full-scale play, a 
fun-filled pantomime, or one of our social events.

So, grab your imaginary programme and head over to our new digital stage. We can’t wait 
to see you there!

UPCOMING PRODUCTIONS

“Napoleon’s Shoe”
The Bampton Players will be putting on a Supper Theatre on October 16th, 17th and 18th. 
The play is “Napoleon’s Shoe”, a one act comedy by Ben Henderson, with the catering 
provided by “The Toucan”.

Rehearsals have started and the backstage team have just about completed the 
costumes, props and specialist items needed to bring the play to life. Tickets will be 
available at Bampton Fresh from the 15th September at a price of £25.

The menu is as follows:



You will need to decide your menu options at time of ticket purchase, and provide details of 
any dietary restrictions.

Mummers Street Theatre

A message from this year’s Director - Judith Kelland:

Do you actually want to have fun during Bampton Fair? This is a call out for anyone 
wishing to dress up in spectacular costumes, engage and ad lib with the crowd, learn 
minimal lines, and feel part of the community. Bampton Players will be putting on a 
Mummers Play at the Fair again this year on Thursday 30th October; we are planning on 3 
short daytime rehearsals in the 10 days running up to the event (actors having learnt their 
lines beforehand), and then putting on the the dress rehearsal at Castle Grove and, 
hopefully, Barnhaven. On the day itself we are staging two shows, one at 10:15 and the 
other at 12:15.  The Play will only last 10 minutes or so, and I found last year that there 



was a real sense of camaraderie and fun amongst those taking part (supplemented by 
mince pies and mulled wine!).

If you are interested in taking part, please email me at 

jmkdevon@gmail.com

Judith

“Peter Pan”
The Panto will be performed on the evenings of 18th, 19th, 20th and 21st of February 
2026 (with an additional matinee performance on Saturday 21st).

Hugh and Avril have completed the music and lyrics and all the cast have recorded their 
songs.

Costume work is well underway as is set design, including the special effects. Although 
most of the focus has switched to “Napoleon’s Shoe”

RECENT MEMBERS EVENTS

Players Annual BBQ
Despite the “challenging” weather a great time was had at the Summer BBQ; when you 
consider the fabulous Summer of 2025 we somehow managed to chose the one day that it 
rained! We welcomed a few new faces and we hope that they will come along to other 
events and become part of our group. As ever thanks to Hugh and Avril who hosted the 
event and also made sure that we had somewhere dry to eat.
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UPCOMING MEMBERS EVENTS

Players Autumn Quiz
The Bampton Players Autumn Quiz will be held at the Riverside on Friday 19th September. 
Tickets are no longer available but a reminder to all attending that the start time is 6:30pm 
and that there will be no bar so bring your own drink and snacks.

Players Christmas Event

The Christmas Do will be at Riverside on Friday 19th December; it will be catered for by 
The Toucan with entertainment provided by “Rick The Entertainer”. Guests are welcome 
and, as last year, there will be a reduction on the ticket price for Players members. More 
details on the price and how to book your place will come out closer to the time.



PLUGS



And Finally….



